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Retired longtime Lakewood City Manager                

Howard L. Chambers continues his battle with 

cancer. Howard served as Lakewood City Manager 

from 1976 until his final retirement in 2017…41-years. 

Howard earned a BA from Long Beach State 

University, an MPA from the University of Southern 

California (USC), and a Master’s from Pepperdine 

University. In 2013 Howard received a 45-year ICMA 

Service Award. Retired LASD Commander John 

Hammargren says he enjoyed lunch meetings with 

Howard, and former La Mirada City Manager Gary 

Sloan and Jason Gonsalves of Joe A. Gonsalves & 

Son recall playing golf and tennis with Howard. 

 

 

Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

 

This April 2021 issue of the Newsletter recognizes 

some of the women who work in California cities 

alphabetically listed between Yorba Linda and 

the Town of Yucca Valley. This is the 52nd issue 

dedicated to women executives in California 

cities.  
 

Please understand that many profiles are not 

available. Some city web pages neglect to 

present complete staffing information and 

many people do not post their career profiles. 

We apologize to those we miss. We try hard to 

acknowledge as many who serve as possible. 

 

There are many highly qualified and dedicated 

women serving California’s cities. The list is 

impressive. Addressed here is the rhetorical 

question: Where are the women in city 

management?  
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Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

 

In 1980 the City Manager of Yorba Linda was Art 

Simonian, and Yucca Valley was yet to 

incorporate. Dwane Milnes was the City 

Manager in Yuba City, and Yucaipa was also 

yet to incorporate.   

Yorba Linda is in the northeastern section of 

Orange County. It is known for its connections to 

former U. S. President Richard Nixon, 37th 

President of the United States. Nixon’s birthplace 

is a National Historic Landmark, and his 

Presidential Library and Museum is located in 

Yorba Linda. The first Yorba Linda post office was 

established in 1912. The area that became the 

Yorba Linda downtown was connected to Los 

Angeles by the Pacific Electric Railway in 1912. 

The rail was used extensively by the local citrus 

industry. Richard Nixon was born in Yorba Linda 

in 1913. Brea (1958), Anaheim (1963) and 

Placentia (1963) all tried annexation of the 

Yorba Linda area. The City of Yorba Linda 

incorporated in November 1967. The 2019 

estimated population of the city is 67,644. Mark 

Pulone is the City Manager and Marcia Brown is 

the City Clerk. Laguna Niguel City 

Manager Tammy Letourneau 

served as the Yorba Linda City 

Manager from November 2004 

until March 2008.  

 

League of California Cities 

Sacramento, California 

 
http://www.cacities.org 

 

 

 

 

   

HdL Companies Celebrates the Dedicated 

Leadership and Service of Lloyd de Llamas 

                                                                  
Lloyd de Llamas, co-founder of 

HdL Companies, with Robert 

Hinderliter, has announced his 

retirement. Lloyd led the 

company for 23 years and 

served on the Company’s 

Board of Directors for 34 years, 

most of that time as Chairman. 

“Lloyd created much of what 

HdL is today. He’s been a colleague, friend and 

mentor to me for nearly three decades and his 

contributions to HdL in executive and board roles 

can be seen throughout the organization,” said Andy 

Nickerson, President and CEO.   

Lloyd has been involved in sales tax management at 

HdL since 1987 and developed much of the 

analytical and audit methodology used by all local 

governments to monitor and maximize sales and use 

tax revenues. He was California’s first Hispanic City 

Manager previously serving as City Manager of 

Monterey Park, Lawndale and Woodlake and as an 

Assistant in Torrance and San Diego. He is a past 

President of the San Gabriel Valley City Manager’s 

Association and one of the Founding Directors of the 

California Redevelopment Association. Lloyd and 

co-founder Robert Hinderliter grew HdL from one 

small office in Claremont with a handful of 

employees to the growing, national company it is 

today. In 2007, Lloyd and Robert sold HdL to the 

company’s employees through an Employee Stock 

Ownership Plan. When asked why the founders 

choose this exit strategy, Lloyd said “We wanted to 

reward those that helped us build the company.” He 

will be missed by both his co-workers and HdL’s 500+ 

municipal clients. 

We join with Lloyd’s many well-wishers to “Thank” him 

for his years of service and wish him much happiness 

in his retirement. Those who wish to contact Lloyd                                            

should call the HdL office at 714.879.5000, or email 

Lloyd at ldellamas@hdlcompanies.com through the 

end of April. ***  

http://www.cacities.org/
mailto:ldellamas@hdlcompanies.com
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www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim Barisic founded Brandywine in 

1994. Jim and his three sons         

Brett Whitehead, Mark Whitehead 

and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Some of the Projects that are selling now are in the 

Cities of San Dimas, Whittier, Anaheim, and Duarte. 

Coming soon are projects in                                   

Norwalk, and Placentia.  

                                                                                       

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

                                                                

Candlewood Villas Whittier,  

A Brandywine Homes 

Development 

 

 

 

                                         

      

Brent Whitehead, Mark Whitehead and David Bar 

                                                                              

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    
16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 

 

 

https://www.mmasc.org/                                                                                                             
Telephone: 877-314-7080 

MMASC is one of the oldest and largest associations of its 

kind in the nation, dedicated to the professional 

development of Southern California management 

leaders.                                                                             

President Tanya Spiegel, Ontario 

Vice President Paolo Kespradit, West Hollywood 

Secretary Dominique Samario, Menifee 

Immediate Past President Izzy Murguia, Poway 
 

Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

                                                                        

Allison Estes is the Assistant to the 

City Manager in Yorba Linda. 

Allison began her public service 

career as a Program Coordinator 

in the City of La Habra in May 

2006. Allison joined the city staff in 

Yorba Linda in June 2007 as a 

Recreation Coordinator. After nearly 6-years in 

that position and she was appointed to a 

Management Analyst post in the City 

Manager’s Office in April 2013. Allison was 

named Assistant to the City Manager in July 

2017. She earned a BA in social ecology from the 

University of California, Irvine, and an MPA from 

California State Polytechnic University, Pomona. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former               

City Manager Larry J. Kosmont,                                       

Kosmont Companies, a certified 

Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) and 

certified Small Business Enterprise (SBE), 

has earned a national reputation and 

is recognized as expert in real estate, financial 

advisory and economic development services.                  

Call and learn how Placentia refinanced lease 

revenue bands and refinanced the City’s unfunded 

pension obligations. 

KOSMONT COMPANIES is an industry leader in 

economic development and real estate advisory 

services.                                                                                                                                      

Mailing Address:  1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                        

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

http://www.brandywinedev.com/
https://www.mmasc.org/
http://www.kosmont.com/
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Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

 

Pamela Stoker is the Yorba Linda Economic 

Development Manager. Pam is a former City of 

Tustin City Clerk. She joined the Yorba Linda city 

staff in September, 1989, and has worked there 

in economic development since September 

1989. Pam earned a BS in urban planning from 

Brigham Young University.   

Jamie Lai is the Public Works 

Director and City Engineer for the 

City of Yorba Linda. Jamie began 

her civil engineering career with a 

private engineering company in 

July 1998. In January 2003 she was 

hired as a Civil Engineer by the County of 

Orange, and she worked there until July 2005 

when she became an Associate Engineer for 

the City of Anaheim. Jamie worked her way up 

in Anaheim to a Principal Engineer (2006-2008); 

Transit Planning Manager (2008-2015); and 

Traffic and Transportation Manager (2015-2019). 

She was appointed Director of Public Works and 

City Engineer in Yorba Linda starting in August 

2019. Jamie earned a BS and an MS in civil 

engineering from the University of California, 

Irvine.  

 

 

www.willdan.com 

 

Founded in 1964  

Tom Brisbin is the Willdan Chief Executive Officer 

Willdan Financial Services (WFS) can enhance city 

efficiency, effectiveness, and credibility by helping 

to generate revenue and optimize its administration.  

WFS President & CEO Mark Risco is a member of the 

California City Management Foundation (CCMF) 

Board of Trustees.                                                                  

 

Call Willdan Financial at                                                            

Telephone No. 800-755-6864 

 

 

 

 

www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced.                                                                       

CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley in 

the Sierra Foothills,   

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law.               

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020). 

   Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700. 

8081 Moody Street                                                                    

La Palma, CA 90623                                                     

Telephone No. 800-229-2343                               

www.cjpia.org 

http://www.willdan.com/
http://www.chwlaw.us/
http://www.cjpia.org/
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 Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

 

Yountville is a Napa County town in the middle 

of the California wine country. The town was 

named for the early pioneer George Calvert 

Yount in 1867. He is considered responsible for 

establishing the first vineyard in the Napa Valley. 

Originally the town was called Sebastopol in 

1855, but a nearby Sonoma County town 

already laid claim to that name. Yountville has 

become a destination for gourmet diners. It has 

two Michelin-starred restaurants: The French 

Laundry and Bouchon Bistro. The town 

incorporated in February, 1965 and has a 2019 

estimated population of 2,966 people. The Town 

Manager is Steven Rogers and Michelle Dahme 

has served as the Town Clerk since 2006.   

Samantha Holland-Wagner is the 

Parks and Recreation Director in 

Yountville. She previously served 

as Recreation Manager in the City 

of Arcata starting in September 

2006, and then as a Recreation 

Supervisor in the City of Napa from November 

2007 to June 2010. Samantha joined the 

Yountville city staff as the Parks and Recreation 

Director in June 2010. She earned a BS from 

California State University, Hayward.  

Jennifer Carvalho is a Recreation Supervisor in 

Yountville, joining the city staff in 1989. Jennifer is 

a lifelong resident of the Yountville community. 

She has had a hand in about every Parks and 

Recreation Department activity for the past 30-

years. 

Egret 

feeding… 

By John 

Woods 

 

 

 

www.usi.com 

USI has developed sophisticated employee  

benefit programs for public entities for more than 

30-years.  USI helps agencies design innovative    

benefit solutions and provide benefit education  

to bargaining units. 
 

For more information contact          

Gary Delaney at (424) 390-0010 or 

gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager                       

Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com                                         

USI Insurance Services                                             

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, CA 90503      

 

 

 

www.ekapr.com 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin. We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. In addition, our firm offers a wide array 

of professional litigation communication and expert 

witness services lead by our team of strategists, 

lawyers, journalists, and media relations specialists. 

Together, we have more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within 

the City & County of Los Angeles, and the 88 cities 

within Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA, please call (213) 741-1500 or email 

matt@ekapr.com 

http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

David Jinkens, Retired City Manager 

Joe Goeden, Retired W. Sacramento City Manager 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Greg Devereaux, Retired City Manager 

Dr. Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Posse Roster: 
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            

Howard Chambers, Retired Lakewood City Manager                                                                                    

Dave Carmany, West Covina, City Manager                                                                                

Ken Bayless, Ret. GM LA Vector Control & Ret. LASD Chief        

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, Interim Executive Director, ICA 

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                            

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

John F. Shirey, Retired Sacramento City Manager                                                    

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager  

Mark Scott, Indio City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Jeff Mathieu, Retired Big Bear Lake, City Manager 

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager                                          

Paul Philips, City Manager, Bell                                                    

Ray Tayler, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Pismo Beach 

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager, Pasadena 

 

 

 

Walnut City Manager   

Rob Wishner and his wife 

Shelly Wishner at a Spring 

Training game at the 

Tempe Diablo Stadium. 

Go Angels! 
 

 

 

 

http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

  

 

 

                             

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city government. 

He has developed successful strategies and paths 

to issues facing local government. Pat can help you, 

whether you are a City Manager looking for ways to 

turn your city around, or a developer needing 

assistance navigating the complexities of the 

political and/or entitlement process.   

Pat was honored with the League of 

California Cities 2019 Wes McClure 

Award for City Managers of Distinction.                                                                                 

Pat has had numerous successful 

experiences with public-private partnerships.                                 

Telephone No. 562-331-9812 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

City Manager Newsletter 

by Trackdown 

Management 

Jack A. and Susan Simpson 

www.trackdownmanagement.net    

  Email:  jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

Cell Phone No. 562-896-5424  

[Photo produced by Apple Lane] 

http://www.patwestllc.com/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
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 Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley  

                                                                            

Danielle Zoller is the Facility & Event 

Specialist in the Parks and 

Recreation Department in 

Yountville. Danielle was born and 

raised in the Napa Valley, and 

attend the Yountville Elementary 

School. Her first job was as a pool 

attendant for the Town. Danielle joined the 

Town staff in October 2019 after serving as the 

Events Assistant for the Greater Stockton 

Chamber of Commerce. She is an alumnus of 

California State University, Chico.  

Celia King has been the Yountville 

Finance Director since January 

2020, when she moved up from the 

Finance Analyst, and Accounting 

Technician positions. She has 

worked for the town for more than 

the past 16-years, working her way upwards in 

the Finance Department. Celia earned a BS in 

business administration.   

Julie Baldia has served as a Management 

Analyst in Yountville since September 2005. She 

serves as the Human Resources Manager for the 

City. Julie attended Napa Valley College prior 

to earning a BA in liberal studies from Sonoma 

State University.   

Sandra Liston joined the Yountville 

town staff as the Planning and 

Building Director in 2008. After 

working for a time in private sector 

development, she joined local 

government service in 2003. 

Sandra earned a BA from the University of 

California and a J.D. from the University of San 

Francisco School of Law.  

 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 

  A Woman-Owned Firm: affiliate of an investment 

banking firm providing underwriting and financial 

advisory services to public agencies, and 

implementation of special tax methodologies.                                                                         

 

Beth Fawcett and the firm’s                               

President Pam Newcomb 

Telephone No. 760-860-0222 

 

6842 Embarcadero Lane                                                          

Carlsbad, California 92011 

Call the firm’s professionals at:  760-860-0222 

                                                                                   

Erica Teagarden is a Management 

Analyst in Yountville. Erica served 

as a Permit Technician in the City 

of Napa for more than 14-years 

(September 2002 – September 

2016).  After leaving Napa Erica 

worked in three different private sector positions, 

as an Entitlement Coordinator, a Project 

Coordinator and as an Assistant Project 

Manager. In January 2020 Erica rejoined the 

public sector when she joined the Yountville 

town staff. Erica earned a BA from California 

State University, Bakersfield. She has a Building 

Plans Examiner and Permit Technician 

credentials from the International Code 

Council.  

Lisa Tyler is the Yountville Community Facilities 

Manager. She joined the town staff in April 2002. 

She manages the Yountville Community Center, 

and in the summer also is responsible for the 

community pool at the Veteran Home grounds.  

Lisa took sports medicine classes at California 

State University, Long Beach and at Sonoma 

State University.  

 

http://www.nwfg.com/
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Veteran’s Memorial Stadium in Long Beach. The 

stadium opened in 1950 and was owned by the City 

of Long Beach for nearly four decades. In 1987 Long 

Beach City College acquired the stadium from the 

city. Currently Veterans Stadium is the home venue 

to the Long Beach Poly High School Jackrabbits, 

and the Los Alamitos High School Griffins. Of course, 

the stadium is also the home field for the Long 

Beach City College Vikings. Thomas B. Modica is the 

Long Beach City Manager. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 
 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Cell No. 949-235-0525 

Telephone: 909-345-849 

FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, to State and local 

government, and not for profit corporations with a 

specialized emphasis on: 

Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program 

Administration and Oversight Agent Services; 

Mortgage Program Administration Services; 

Mortgage Insurance Product 

Research/Development. 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
560 East Commercial Street, Suite 16                                  

Pomona, California 91767 

 

Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

 

Yreka is the county seat of Siskiyou County. 

Yreka is located near the Shasta River and is the 

home of the College of the Siskiyous. A mule 

train packer, Abraham Thompson discovered 

gold near Rocky Gulch in March 1851. By April 

1851, 2,000 miners had arrived to make it rich. By 

June 1851 a gold rush “boomtown” of tents, 

shanties and a few rough cabins appeared. The 

city incorporated in April 1857. Its 2019 estimated 

population is 7,518. Steven W. Baker is the City 

Manager, and Arthur Boyd is the City Clerk, 

taking over for City Clerk Liz Casson, who held 

the position for more than 20-years. 

 

Shella Rhetta Hogan is the Yreka 

Administrative Services Director and 

Finance Director. She came to work 

for the City of Yreka in December 

2004 after working in Investment 

Accounting and Financial 

Reporting for a savings institution (1989-1994). 

Rhetta earned a BS in agricultural economics 

from the University of California, Davis and an 

MBA from California State University, Chico.  

Others include: Holly Persing; Willow Martindale, 

and Cynthia Lynch.  

                                                                                  

Mark Twain gives his story on the 

naming of Yreka: – when in its first 

days the community much needed 

a name, and it came through an 

accident. There was a bakeshop 

with a canvas sign which had not 

yet been put up but had been painted and 

stretched to dry in such a way that the word 

BAKERY, all but the B, showed through and was 

reversed. A stranger read it wrong end first, 

YREKA, and supposed that that was the name 

of the camp. The campers were satisfied with it 

and adopted it! This according to Mark Twain.  

 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/
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Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

 

Yuba City is the hometown of former Joe A. 

Gonsalves & Son staff member Jill Vinsonhaler 

Meyer. In1852 Yuba City was a steamboat 

landing and had a post office and a population 

of about 150. The city became the county seat 

for Sutter County in 1854. The city’s first major 

increase in population came following World 

War II when orchards were developed as 

residential areas for people moving to Yuba 

City. Yuba City incorporated in January 1908. In 

1955 a series of major storms in the area caused 

local rivers to overflow and flood the area. Thirty-

eight people were lost to the floods. The 2019 

estimated population is 67,010.  The City 

Manager is Dave Vaughn, and the elected City 

Clerk is Jackie Stillman. Ciara Wakefield is the 

City Clerk Administrator. 

 

Diana Langley is the Yuba City 

Public Works Director. Diana 

joined the Yuba City staff in 

November 2013 as the Public 

Works Director. In February 2019  

she began serving as the Interim 

City Manager (February 2019 – 

August 2019).  She returned to 

her Director of Public Works duties in August 

2019. Again, Diana was appointed Interim City 

Manager in February 2020. She returned 

exclusively to her Public Works Director 

responsibilities in February 2021. Diana has been 

with Yuba City going on 8-years. She earned a 

BS in engineering from California State University, 

Chico, and she earned a Certificate in 

Construction Management from the University 

of California, Davis Continuing and Professional 

Education program. Diana also serves as the 

Secretary of the Board of Directors for the Sierra 

Central Credit Union (November 2019 – present).  

 

 

 

 

 

https://synchronicityassociates.com/ 

      

SynchroniCITY Associates: Founded upon a simple 

premise: most government related proposals are 

either destined to succeed or fail at the moment 

they are made public. 

 

Governance from smart strategy to effective 

implementation. 

 

Founded by John Russo;  
the only person in California who has 

been a City Council Member, a City 

Attorney, and a City Manager. 

                 
John@synchroniCITYassociates.com 

 

Telephone: 949-435-9737 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/                                              

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter,                                                                

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager                             

Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s Executive Chairman.         

Andy Nickerson is the President  

HdL Companies offers diverse 

services that include: allocation 

audits, economic analysis and 

program software regarding Sales Tax, and Property 

Tax, and Economic Development Services. 

Office: 120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 

https://synchronicityassociates.com/
mailto:John@synchroniCITYassociates.com
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided retirement 

plan and trust solutions designed exclusively for public 

agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 400 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the 

PRSP, a first-of-its-kind program designed to provide local 

control over assets and potential for greater return than 

the general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS is a 

leading provider of retirement programs for public 

agencies, and the largest private provider of multiple-

employer Section 115 trusts in California.                                       

Since 1984 the PARS team has provided retirement 

services designed specifically for each public 

agency's unique needs aiming to provide superior 

employee benefits while improving management 

effectiveness, reducing costs, and simplifying 

administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                            

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                 

800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org 
Kevin O’Rourke, Senior Municipal Consultant 

(707) 249-5356 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.mmanc.org 

Monica Davis, President, Community Services 

Manager, City of Hayward 

Jessica Deakyne, Immediate Past President, 

Assistant City Manager, City of Novato   

 

Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

                                                                               

Natalie Springer is the Human 

Resources Director for the City of 

Yuba City. Natalie earned a BS in 

biology from the University of Iowa, 

and an MPA from Drake University. 

Robin Bertagna is a former Finance 

Director for Yuba City. Robin worked 

as a CPA for a private firm 

beginning in June 1987 and after 

more than 6-years there joined the 

city staff in the City of Gridley as the 

Finance Director. Robin came to the city staff in 

Yuba City in October 1998. She retired from her 

Yuba City position after 21-years as Finance 

Director. Robin earned a BA from California 

State University, Chico. Robin was deeply 

involved with the California Society of Municipal 

Finance Officers (CSMFO) through annual 

conferences, committee work, and her long 

tenure as the Sacramento Valley Chapter Chair. 

Robin earned a reputation as an exceptional 

professional.  

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

 

Debbie Smith, 

Executive Director 

                                                                    

The Independent Cities Finance Authority 

is an unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority 

(JPA) helping communities fund critical projects. 

                                                                                     

ICFA has assisted funding more than $500 million in 

critical community projects,  

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

                                                                                 

Sylvia Ballin of the City of San Fernando is the 

current President of the ICFA Board of Directors 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
http://www.mmanc.org/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
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Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

 

Yucaipa is a San Bernardino County city. The 

land of the Yucaipa Valley was occupied by the 

Serrano Indians for as much as 1,000 years. The 

Serrano name for the area was Yucaipat which 

means “green valley.” Yucaipa incorporated in 

November 1989.  The 2019 estimated population 

of Yucaipa is 53,921. The City Manager is 

Raymond Casey and the Assistant City Manager 

and City Clerk is Jennifer Crawford.   

Katrina Jaimes is an Assistant 

Engineer for the City of Yucaipa. 

Katrina went to work for Yucaipa 

the first time in January 2008 as an 

Engineering Intern, and she left to 

work for a private engineering firm 

in May 2009. After nearly 9-years 

with the private firm, Katrina returned to 

Yucaipa as the Assistant City Engineer in May 

2018.  She earned an AS degree majoring as an 

engineering technician from Riverside City 

College and an BS in geology and environment 

from California State University, San Bernardino.  

Madeline Jordan is a Yucaipa 

Assistant Planner. Madeline 

studied abroad in Stockholm, 

Sweden with the University of 

California, Davis Global Affairs 

program (June-August 2018). She 

worked in a number of UCLA youth and 

environment positions before joining the City of 

Redlands as a Planning Intern. She left Redlands 

and went to work for a private firm as an 

Associate Planner and then joined the City of 

Yucaipa as an Assistant Planner in September, 

2020. Madeline earned a BA in geography from 

the University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA).  

“Yesterday’s home runs don’t win today’s games.”   

–Babe Ruth 

Wind generator farm in the Coachella Valley 

Megan Wolfe is the Yucaipa 

Director of Community Services. 

Megan began her public service 

career as a Community Services 

Coordinator in the City of Fontana. 

She moved to Yucaipa as a 

Supervisor in July 2013.  Megan 

was promoted to Director of Community 

Services in July 2018. 
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http://rwglaw.com/ 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities. 

                                                                                    

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides 

the full scope of public law services. 

 

Roxanne Diaz is a member of the 

Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF).     

                                                                     

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

 

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue. 

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu. Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years. 

 

California Offices in El Dorado Hills, Fresno, 

Pleasanton, Sacramento and 

Westlake Village. 

 

Fran Mancia may be reached at 559-

288-7296. Fran is a member of the 

Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF).  

 

 

Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

 

Yucca Valley is a town in 

San Bernardino County 27 

miles north of Palm Springs. 

The town is bordered on 

the south by the Joshua 

Tree National Park. In the 

1950s realtor Norman J. 

Essig was involved with working toward 

establishing Yucca Valley as a place for 

entertainment celebrities to live in privacy. 

Composer Jimmy Van Heusen built his house 

atop a hill in the center of town. The town 

incorporated in November 1991. Its 2019 

estimated population is 21,777. Curtis Yakimow 

is the Town Manager and Lesley Copeland is the 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

http://rwglaw.com/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
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Women Serving in Cities from 

Yorba Linda to Yucca Valley 

 

Sharon Cisneros is the Yucca Valley Town 

Finance Manager. She joined the town staff in 

2012 as the Senior Accountant.  

Jordan Gumbish is the Yucca Valley 

town Finance and Accounting 

Supervisor. Jordan was a self-

employed Freelance Accountant 

starting in Septembner 2014, and did 

some part-time tax and accounting 

specialist work for a financial group. Jordan 

joined the Yucca Valley town staff in September 

2018. She earned an AA degree from the 

College of the Desert, a BBA from California 

State University, San Bernardino, and a Master’s 

degree in accounting from Southern New 

Hampshire University.  

Sue Earnest is the Community Services Manager 

for the town. She was a former Mayor and 

Member of the City Council, and has been 

working for the town since 2008. 

Debra Breidenbach-Sterling is the Town of 

Yucca Valley Human Resources and Risk 

Manager. Debra was hired by the town in 

December 2011. 

http://www.contractcities.org 

 

Marcel Rodarte,                    

Executive Director 

                                                                                       

California Contract Cities Association                    

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do they had better 

work." 

 
The firm was founded by the late former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves. Until his 

passing, Joe, his son Anthony D. Gonsalves and 

Anthony’s son Jason Gonsalves served as the first 

three generation lobbying firm in Sacramento. 

 

Anthony, Jason and Paul Gonsalves 

are expert local government lobbyists. 

The firm represents fifty-plus cities and 

is a key player in city legislation. 

Anthony is a member of the CCMF 

Board. 

 

Call the “Gonsalvi” at                     

Telephone no. 916-441-0597 

925 L Street, Suite 250 Sacramento CA 95814   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.icacities.org/ 

ICA is committed to assisting member cities with 

economic development issues, and support 

legislation that provides cities with addition tools for 

business development, business retention, and job 

creation. Safe and secure communities are at the 

core values of ICA. 

Sam Olivito, Interim Executive Director                        

Telephone: 310-486-7555 

                                                                    

“You can’t get back taxes,”                                              

--Mike Graziano, former Los Alamitos          

City Manager 

http://www.contractcities.org/
http://www.icacities.org/
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http://www.nwfg.com/ 

                      Newcomb Williams 

Financial Group 6842 Embarcadero Lane                                             

Carlsbad, California 92011  

Telephone: 760-860-0222 

Email address: info@nwfg.com 

Newcomb Williams Financial Group (NWFG) is a 

woman-owned investment banking firm 

providing underwriting and financial advisory 

services to municipalities, government entities, 

non-profit corporations and school districts 

NWFG specializations include mobilehome 

parks, certificates of participation (COPs), 

general obligation bond, successor agencies 

tax allocation refunding’s, revenue and 

expense projections modeling, public utilities 

and energy financings and implementations of 

special tax methodologies. 

Although NWFG is new, its partners Pam 

Newcomb and Janees Williams, have more 

than 30-years of experience working with local 

governments. “After many years in municipal 

finance we decided to form NWFG to provide 

an opportunity to work with long term business 

partners in a new venture” Pam Newcomb 

recently explained. 

 

Pam Newcomb   

President  

 

Pam entered the public sector 

with the County of San 

Bernardino, where she served as 

Housing Finance Officer and 

Deputy Director of the 

Department of Economic and 

Community Development. She 

began her investment banking 

career in 1984. She specializes in 

redevelopment and municipal facility financings 

while also developing and administering innovative 

programs in Mobile Home Park Non-Profit financing, 

as well as, multi- and single-family affordable housing 

transactions. Pam Newcomb is a FINRA Principal, 

holds a BA in Economics and Urban Geography from 

California State University, San Bernardino, and 

attended graduate school at the University of 

California, Santa Barbara. Pam graduated from Palm 

Springs High School in Palm Springs, California.  

 

Janees Williams  

Senior Vice President 

 

Janees began working in the banking 

industry with Union Bank of California. 

She has successfully structured and 

marketed more than $2.5 billion of 

new money and refunding’s. Janees 

has structured financings for cities, 

redevelopment/successor agencies, 

school and special districts. A 

significant portion of these transactions involved 

unrated and challenging credits, which has allowed 

her to develop the ability to meet her clients’ 

financing goals. Janees Williams is a Financial 

Industry Regulatory Authority (FINRA) general 

securities representative and holds a BA in business 

administration with a concentration in marketing 

from California State University, San Bernardino. 

 

William D'Allaird 

Senior Trader 

 

Bill is a valued member of the Newcomb Williams 

team. Bill has been in the securities business for more 

than 40-years, specializing in the sales, trading and 

underwriting of municipal bonds.  He holds both 

FINRA General Securities Representative and 

Principal licenses.  Bill graduated from the University 

of Illinois with a BS in Marketing. 
 

http://www.nwfg.com/
mailto:info@nwfg.com
http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/cbj-people/pam-newcomb/
http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/cbj-people/pam-newcomb/
http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/cbj-people/janees-williams/
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 Michelangelo “Mike” Graziano 

(1932 – 1995)  

Michelangelo “Mike” Graziano, who graduated with 

the Burbank High School Class of 1950, died February 

27, 1995 at the age of 62 after a battle with cancer. 

City Manager Bob Dunek, who took the Los Alamitos 

City Manager reigns after Mike’s 26-year tenure in 

1989, said that Mike left the city of Los Alamitos a 

better community than how he found it. Mike was 

born May 28, 1932 in Bari, Italy and came to Chicago 

with his parents as a toddler. The moved to Southern 

California in 1945, where his parents established an 

Italian delicatessen in Glendale. Mike earned a BA 

from the University of Redlands and an MPA from the 

University of Michigan. He was a Fulbright Scholar in 

Bologna, Italy. He began his public management 

career as an Administrative Assistant in the City of 

Indio, and he was appointed Assistant City 

Administrator in Montclair before becoming the 

Montclair City Administratior in 1965. Mike worked a 

private sector job after leaving Montclair in 1970, and 

was appointed Los Alamitos City Manager in 1973. 

Mike was a Dodger and White Sox baseball fan.  

 

Picking Up the Pieces:  

City Manager Rene 

Mendez of the City of 

Gonzales is working to 

build a microgrid so 

that his city does not 

have to rely on PG&E. 

There are extreme 

local concerns about 

the potential rolling 

backsouts that shut 

the city down. 

Gonzales is an 

agriculture industry city, and relies heavily on 

electricity to keep the engines running at the big 

packing plants in the city. Power was lost during 

rolling blackouts over the past two years. “Businesses 

neede to shut down immediately and there was a lot 

of economic loss,” said Rene. Santa Rosa City 

Manager Sean McGlynn, 54, is the new City Manager 

in the San Diego County City of Escondido.  His last 

day in Santa Rosa will be May 29. Prior to his tenure in 

Santa Rosa, Sean was the Deputy City Manager in El 

Paso, Texas. Last year Sean was named City 

Manager of the Year by the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF). Sean’s Santa  

This is a reprinted picture, but one worth another 

look.  Howard L. Chambers was the Lakewood City 

Administrator/Manager from 1976 to 2017…a tenure 

of 41-years. Howard is shown here with long-time 

Downey City Manager Gerald M. Caton, now 

retired; and longtime celebrated Cerritos City 

Manager Art Gallucci. 

Rosa predecessor was City Manager Kathy Millison. 

Sean will be taking the Escondido position behind the 

retirement of City Manager Jeffrey Epp. Coachella 

City Manager William “Bill” B. Pattison, Jr. had 

planned to retire last December 30 after 10-years 

with the City. Bill joined the city staff in August 2010 as 

the Finance Director and was appointed City 

Manager in January 2017. Though wishing to retire in 

December, Bill has remained on the job until a new 

City Manager is located. Bill earned a BBA and MBA 

from California State University, San Bernardino. He 

was a CPA when he joined the Coachella city staff. 

Bill is the fifth City Manager in the Coachella Valley to 

retire during the pandemic joining City Managers in 

Palm Desert, Palm Springs, Desert Hot Springs and 

Indio. Sacramento City Manager Howard Chan has 

had protesters demonstrating outside his home 

claiming the protest was about the City Manager 

“failing to hold Police accountable.” About 20 

demonstrators gathered at a park and marched toe 

the City Manager’s home with a heavy police 

presence in the area. An organizing flyer showed 

Howard’s photo with his hame written in driipping red 

letters. Coronado City Manager Blair King has 

accepted the position of City Manager for the City 

of Bainbridge Island, Washington. Prior to his 

Coronado service, Blair worked as City Manager in 

Soledad (1991-1994), Imperial Beach (1994-1996), 

Half Moon Bay (1997-2001) and Lodi (2005-2010). He 

also held executive positions in Eureka, Coallinga 

and Milpitas. In 2020 Blair received a rare 40-year 

ICMA Service Award. Blair earned a BA and an MPA 

from California State University, Fresno. 



 

 

 

City Manager Newsletter By Trackdown Management                       Page | 16  

April, 2021                                                                                                        Volume No. 14:  Issue No. 05 
                                                        

borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

Still More Pieces Picked Up: 

Angela S. Crespi is the new 

Deputy City Manager for the 

City of Hermosa Beach. 

Angela was previously the 

Administrative Manager fo 

the Newport Beach Fire Department (2014-2019), 

and Finance and Administrative Manager for the 

Public Works Department in Newport Beach. 

Hermosa Beach City Manager Suja Lowenthal said 

that the Deputy City Manager position was 

approved in June, 2019. Angela earned a BA and an 

MPA from Southern Illinois University, Carbondale. 

Greg Carpenter is the Paso Robles Interim City 

Manager, effective April 19. Greg retired as the City 

Manager in El Segundo in 2019. Current Paso Robles 

City Manager Tom Frutchey’s last day will be April 16, 

and then retirement.  Prior to El Segundo, Greg work 

for the City of Long Beach, and served as the Long 

Beach City Manager from 2002 until 2008. He earned 

an MPA from California State University, Long Beach. 

El Cerrito City Manager Karen Pinkos responded to a 

State Audit report that concludes the City is in grave 

financial health. According to Mercury News writer 

Shomik Mukherjee, the City of El Cerrito ranks as the 

sixth of the most fiscally troubled cities. Karen issued 

a 16-page response to the audit, and pushes back 

on the idea that the City deserves a fiscal “high-risk” 

designation. Karen is a highly regarded City 

Manager. She is a past President of the International 

City/County Management Association (ICMA), and 

she serves on the Board of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF). A three-member 

California appellate court ruled that the South 

Pasadena dismissal of the former President of its Fire 

Fighters’ union was an illegal act of retaliation, and 

he must be reinstated. The City must pay more than 

four years of back pay plus 7 perscent interest to the 

dismissed firefighter, Fire Engineer Owen Cliff Snider. 

In a February ruling by Associate Justice Helen I. 

Bendix the decision of the California Public 

Employment Relation Board (PERB) was upheld 

finding the timing of the dismissal of the firefight, who 

had worked for the City for 12-years, amounted to 

retaliation. Pacifica has been hit with a class action 

lawsuit brought by the ACLU Foundation of Northern 

California, Disability Rights Advocates and the Legal 

Aid Society of San Mateo County. The suit contends 

that the ban against “overiszed vehicles” parking 

unduly penalizes those living on the streets simply for 

being unable to afford housing in the pricey coastal 

city. City Manager Kevin Woodhouse explains that 

the focus is on health and safety. “The simple truth is 

that most streets in Pacifica are too narrow to allow 

parking of oversized vehicles without creating safety  

                                                    

Larry Pennell turns 76 on April 7, 

2021. Retire Wasco City 

Manager Larry Pennell has 

served as the Interim City 

Manager in St. Helena and 

McFarland. Happy Birthday 

Larry! 

hazards for pedestrians and bicycle riders,” said 

Kevin. Shannon Yauchzee will retire as CEO of the 

City of Baldwin Park, birth place of the famous In-N-

Out Burger, when his replacement is named. 

Shannon formally retired last December 31 and is 

serving on an Interim basis while the recruitment for a 

new CEO proceeds. He worked as the CEO/City 

Manager for nearly 7-years. Prior to Baldwin Park, 

Shannon served as the Director of Public Works for 

the City of West Covina from 1996 until 2014. Previous 

to that he worked as a Building Official with Willdan 

Engineering out of their City of Industry office (1989-

1996). Ralph Andersen & Associates have been 

retained the City of Los Altos to conduct a 

nationwide search for a City Manager. City Manager 

Chris Jordan resigned effective December 5, 2020. 

He had served as the Los Altos City Manager from 

April 2016. The $38 million Los Altos Community 

Center was built on Chris Jordon’s watch. Assistant 

City Manager Jon Maginot served as the Acting City 

Manager for a time prior the the appointment of 

retired veteran City Manager Brad Kilger as the 

Interim City Manager.  

SHORTS: *Retired legendary LASD undercover Deputy 

and later the Public Safety Director for Bellflower, 

Glenn “Hutch” Hutchinson, who also served on the 

Artesia City Council,  had a Happy 91st Birthday on 

the 24th of March. *Marcie Frost is the ninth (9th) 

CalPERS Chief Executive Officer, and previously 

spent 30-years working for the State of Washington. 

*Dr. Bill Mathis, an industrial and clinical psychologist 

who serves both public and private sector clients, is 

a former Mental Health Director at the Napa State 

Hospital.  *Former Simi Valley City Manager Eric Levitt 

is the City Manager in the City of Alameda. *Mike 

Futrell is the City of South San Francisco City 

Manager, and Sharon Ranals is the Assistant City 

Manager and Chief Sustainability Officer. *Eric 

Figueroa, City Manager in the City of Martinez, and 

former Assistant City Manager in San Ramon, earned 

an MBA from the Haas School of Business at the 

University of California, Berkeley. *La Palma City 

Manager Conal McNamara served as a Policy 

Deputy to former Los Angeles County Supervisor Mike 

Antonovich.***  


